# South Blendon Reformed Church



Building Disciples Growing in Faith Serving in Christ's Name



The South Blendon Reformed Church Family extends a warm welcome to our guests. We're glad you worshipped with us! We invite you to come and worship with us again. Please join us for coffee and a time of fellowship following the service.

September 19, 2021

Prelude

Welcome & Announcements

\*Praise and Worship

Child of Love No Greater

Prayer

Message

Enough All Who Are Thirsty

Scripture Revelation 6:1-17

Praying Front and Back

Holy Holy Holy The Blessing

The Pattern of this World

\*Parting Blessing

Postlude

\* Please stand if you are able

## Coming Up...

#### TODAY

Pastor Gary will share a message in the sermon series on the book of Revelation.

Nursery - Phyl Vruggink

11:15am - Sunday School

5:30pm - Village Youth Group Meeting (6th - 12th grade)

#### HAPPENING THIS WEEK...

#### Monday-Saturday

Fundraiser at Russ' in Grandville - Coupons available at the Welcome Table

#### Tuesday, September 21

6:00pm - Neighborhood MC Pray & Play - Parsonage backyard

#### Wednesday, September 22

9:00 - 11:00am - WOW Bible Study (Women Of The Word)

7:00pm - Women's Evening Bible Study - Lobby

7:00pm - Men's Evening Bible Study - Fellowship hall

#### Sunday, September 26

10:00am - Pastor Gary

Nursery - Brooke & Cameron Vruggink

11:15am - Sunday School (Youth Parent Meeting)

5:30pm - Village Youth Group Meeting (6th - 12th grade)

#### SOUTH BLENDON REFORMED CHURCH

4817 Port Sheldon Rd., Hudsonville, MI 49426 616-669-9872

Office Hours: Mon - Thurs - 8:30am - 4:30pm Sunday Worship: 10:00am

E-mail: sbrc@southblendon.org Web Site: www.southblendon.org

Gary Jarvis, Lead Pastor



Messages of the worship service are available on our website at www.southblendon.org

Service Programs & Adult & Kids Message Outline/Note Sheets are available at the welcome center in the lobby.

A Cry Room, with a TV to view the service, is available in room 12 of the office wing (across from the restrooms), which is located thru the alcove (the right side of the worship center), down the stairs, thru the double doors. There is also a TV monitor in the lobby.

### Last Week's Offering

General Fund (Every Sunday)

\$2,225.00 Sunday Offering On -Line Giving \$1,922.65 \$4,147.65 Total Weekly Amount Needed \$4,524.69

Benevolent Fund (1st, 2nd, 3rd & 5th Sundays)		
Sunday Offering	\$	840.00
On -Line Giving	\$	156.07
Total	\$	996.07
Weekly Amount Needed	\$	942.68
Renovation Fund (Sunday & Online)	\$	794.14



#### Prayer Updates....

- ...John Dyke, Jane VandenBosch's brother-in-law, fell at work and suffered a head injury. He is home and having in-home care.
- ...Rich Boomers as he waits for a date for his knee surgery.
- ...Dave Beurkens as he waits for a MRI to help determine the cause of his back pain.

#### Continuing Prayers...

...Vicky Avink (healing), Howard Avink (American House), Gina Ball (healing), Jim Hoffman (Rest Haven Maple Woods), Roger Kleinheksel (hospice), Marian Koster (dementia), Lynne Rowan (pancreatic cancer), Cal Schutte (cancer), Tom TerHaar (bipolar disorder), Our Shut-Ins.

#### Military...

...David Berghorst, Tyler Gwilt, Jake Meyers, Trevor Veltema.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Hand2Hand: The item being collected for September is ready to serve soup (large can). The October item is 16oz pkg of Spaghetti Pasta.

As we start the 21/22 school year, we want to thank everyone for their contributions to Hand 2 Hand. Volunteers are needed to pack bags and make deliveries to the school. Cindy or I can explain those tasks. Please see the signup sheets on the table in the lobby. There is a suggested food donation list in the shopping cart. Also, starting this year we may no longer use donated plastic grocery bags. Your support continues to make a positive difference for many families at Baldwin Street Middle School. Thank You! ~Jon and Cindy Lampen



Congratulations to Jonathan and Alexa Vugteveen on the birth of Daisy May. Daisy was born on Sunday, September 12. She weighed 4 lbs. 7 oz. and was 18" long. "Mom and baby are doing great and we came home from hospital on 9/14. Baby was born 5 1/2 weeks early so we're asking for continued prayers for mom and baby." ~Jonathan

Women's Retreat at Miracle Camp in Lawton - Oct 1-3. Payment is due today.

Russ' in Grandville Fundraiser! We will be having a fundraiser for the renovation project Monday, September 20 - Saturday, September 25 at Russ' Restaurant in Grandville (4440 Chicago Dr.). Coupons are available in your church mailbox and at the Welcome Table. You may go to Russ' as many times as you wish that week, but you will need a coupon each time. Russ' will donate 20% of your total bill to the renovation project!

September 21 Neighborhood MC Pray and Play @ 6 pm: Pray & Plays are a great way to have some fun with our Neighborhood Missional Community. We will be celebrating our VBS this past summer, and so it would be a pleasure to have anyone involved in VBS join us. Contribute to a cookout in the back yard of the parsonage, play some games, get to know some people, and hear about our mission to bless kids in the neighborhood. Sign Up online or at the bulletin board.

Ladies: Join WOW (Women Of The Word) Bible Study, as we study the powerful message of James. We will meet on Wednesday, Sept 22, 9-11am in the Fellowship Room, led by Diane Vugteveen.

Women's Evening Bible Study..."The Quest" an excursion toward intimacy with God, by Beth Moore. Join us Wednesday, Sept 22 at 6:30pm.

Men's Evening Bible Study..."Don't Give The Enemy A Seat At The Table" by Louie Giglio, based on Psalm 23. Join us Wednesday, Sept 22 at 6:30pm.

Neighborhood MC Block Party, October 2, 2021 @ 11am: This is an exciting event for kids and families in the Bradenwood neighborhood with the surrounding community. Let's bless families by serving hot dogs, playing nine-square, yard games and running a small wiffle ball tournament. It's a great way to start building relationships in the community. Sign Up Here.